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August 5, 2015 
 
By-Email 
steve.strickland@hardeecounty.net 
 
Mr. Steve Strickland, Director 
Hardee County Solid Waste Department 
685 Airport Road 
Wauchula, Florida 33873 
 
RE: Hardee County Class I Landfill, Phase II Section II Construction Certification 
 Permit Number 38414-015-SC/01 
 WACS No.: 40612 
  
Dear Mr. Strickland, 
 
The Department has reviewed the following information prepared in support of the Certification 
of Construction Completion for Phase II of Section II of the Hardee County Landfill received on 
April 22, 2015 and additional information received on April 29, 2015. 
 

• Certification of Construction Completion Report-Hardee County Landfill Phase II 
Section II Expansion received April 22, 2015 prepared by SCS Engineers. 
 

• Results of water pressure cleaning & video inspection of leachate collection and 
groundwater collection system piping for Phase II Section II received April 29, 2015. 

 
Based on the Department’s review of the construction certification report referenced above and 
except for the construction deviations noted in Section 2.4 of the Certification Report, Phase II 
Section II was constructed substantially in accordance with the approved design and construction 
requirements of Construction Permit Number 38414-015-SC/01. The Department therefore 
approves the certification of construction completion of Phase II Section II of the Hardee County 
Class I Landfill.  
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If you would like to discuss any issue with this letter please feel free to contact Phil Ciaravella by 
email at philip.ciaravella@dep.state.fl.us, by phone at 850-245-8742 or by mail at Mail Stop 
#4565 at the letterhead address above. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Philip J. Ciaravella 
Solid Waste Section 
 
 
cc: Shane R. Fischer. P. E., SCS Engineers,  sfischer@scsengineers.com 
 Henry Freedenberg, P.E., P.G, Solid Waste Section Tallahassee 
 Richard Tedder, P.E., Environmental Administrator Solid Waste Section  
 Steve Morgan, Engineering Specialist IV, Southwest District Office  
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